



# **Prestonpanns**

## **Community Council**

Meeting Agenda  
For  
Tuesday 8<sup>th</sup> August 2017  
At  
7pm in Town Hall

**Welcome**

**Apologies**

**Police Report**

**Adoption of Minutes**

**13/06/17**

**Matters Arising:**

**East Lothian Plan Consultation  
Xmas Lights**

**Secretary Report**

**Treasurers Report**

**AOCB**

**Close meeting**



# Prestonpans

## Community Council

### Minutes Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup> June 2017

**Apologies:** Ferhan Ashiq, Mike Inglis

**Present:**

**Community Councillors:** Jimmy Yule, Zoe Inglis, Tam Gibbons, Calum Millar, Tony Leach, Andrew Stevenson, Janice Costello, Owen Smith, Brian Weddell, Finlay Lockie, Alan Hunter, DJ, John Reynolds, Graeme Hutchison.

**ELC councillors:** Fiona O'Donnell, Lachlan Bruce, Neil Gilbert, Willie Innes.

**Press:**

**Police:** PC Fiona Cunningham.

Jimmy Yule took the chair as Martin resigned as chair. Graeme nominated Brian Weddell as chair. All were in agreement. We welcomed Brian as our new chair. We thanked Martin for all the work he has done, and wished him well.

#### Police Report

291 calls 57 crimes 30 solved

Priorities: Antisocial behaviour, speeding, parking complaints.

Report noted.

Next CAPP meeting 14/07/17

#### Matters Arising

##### The Red School

It was brought to our attention about incidents regarding youth behaviour around the Red School.

A discussion took place. The police and ELC are aware and monitoring the situation.

##### Inch Cape

They gave an overview of their plans regarding Inch Cape. This involves moving from original site and larger in scale.

An open discussion took place. Once environmental studies are complete a rough time line would see them put an application in September this year. The general feeling after discussion was we oppose new option.

## **Updates**

### **Harlaw Hill Speeding**

We received an update from police and ELC which are ongoing at this time.

### **Miner's Memorial**

Update: £3000 needed for ground works.

### **Secretary Report**

Regarding all of the above

Funding letters need addressed first meeting when we are quorum and Ferhan is in attendance.

### **Treasurer Report**

No report

## **AOCB**

### **Meeting with mining museum**

Zoe and DJ to attend.

### **Friends' Of Cuthill Park meeting**

Fiona O'Donnell coordinating a meeting between group and community councillors. Brian, Calum, Zoe to attend.

### **Facebook enquiry**

Asking if we were consulted on event happening 24/06/17.

### **State of wall at Goshen**

Finlay said that Martin sent it but they haven't received it. Brian to see Martin.

Next meeting 08/08/17

Meeting closed: 20:45